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KAPPA ALPHA PSI FRATERNITY, INC. ®

Raleigh Alumni Chapter


Formal Meeting Minutes
May 17, 2015 

"Treat My Brother as I Treat Myself” 
Ritualistic Opening- Ritualistic opening lead by Brother Polemarch at 6:03pm.  
Visiting Brothers- Brother Wayne Colley, Fayetteville Alumni Fall '11
Keeper of Records Report- Brother Hyman presented, stated minutes are included in the Brothers Only section of the chapter website.   Correspondence read.  Minutes accepted with no adjustments.
Keeper of Exchequers Report- Brother Gardner provided details of the chapter finances.  The report is presented for Information only.  
Old Business - Financial Freedom:  Brother Gardner gave a recap of the Financial Freedom workshop held on March 2, 2015.  This was a partnership with RAC and the KWF Deltas.  Good participation and good turnout.
New Business
Citizen of the year - There were two nominations:  Bishop Gerald Silver and Dr. Leroy Darks.  Brother Dinnerson spoke on behalf of Bishop Silver.  Brother Newsom, Holland, Burt, and a text read from Brother Lawrence on behalf of Dr. Darks.  Voting held, Dr. Darks won Citizens of the Year by a vote of 13 to 7.  Brother Polemarch will coordinate a time and location to make the presentation.  
Conclave - Brother Polemarch asked brother to let him and Brother Washington know who's going and where you're staying in order to coordinate a fellowship in New Orleans during the conclave.
Senior Kappas - Brother Hooker reported that this week is Senior Kappa week.  We recently had a Senior Kappa day during the RAC Kappa Week.  It went very well.  The committee is considering a Senior Kappa Breakfast.  The tentative date is May 23, 2015.  The date may change because of the Memorial Day Holiday Weekend.  A signup sheet was sent around to gauge interest.  Brother Hooker also provided his email address for suggestions regarding Senior Kappa Activities.  
Undergraduate Chapters

a. Shaw University, ΔΓ - Brother Johnson graduated.  Not sure how many will on campus in the Fall. 
b. Saint Augustine’s University, ΓΟ - Five brother graduated, will likely have 3 on campus in the Fall.
c. NC State University, ΚΞ – Four brothers graduated and one will graduate in the summer.  That will leave one active brother on campus in the Fall.  
Brother Brown spoke about the possibility of Undergraduate Intake.  He stated that there are several factors to determine if they will be granted permission to have Fall Intake.  One of which is compliance.  Ultimately, it's the decision of the Province Polemarch.
Kappa League - Brother Alston stated that we will continue working on the community based Kappa League.  Will have the final meeting of the fraternal year on May 23, 2015.  It will likely change to the 30th because of Memorial Day weekend. 

Officer Nominations - Brother Wright stated that Brother McLymore (Strategus) and Brother Cooper (Board Member) withdrew their name from consideration.  The only contested position was for Board Member.  Brother Alston, Connor, and Hyman.  Brother Gardner passed out the ballets only to fully financial brothers.  Brothers voted on two of three brothers.  Votes were counted by Brothers Wright, Taylor, and Moore.  The two At Large Board members will be Brothers Connor and Hyman. 

The full slate was presented to the body for approval.  Motion made by Brother Hooker and properly Seconded by Brother Taylor to approve the slate of officers for the 2015/15 fraternal year.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.  

 The 2015/16 Officers will be sworn in at the June 2015 meeting.
- Polemarch - Kemah Washington

- Vice Polemarch - Brandon Gardner

- Keeper of Records - Bryan Marshall

- Keeper of Exchequer - Jonathan Cole

- Asst. KOR/KOE - Johnny Taylor

- Strategus - Deion Williams
- Board Member - Mark Connor
- Board Member - Victor Hyman

- Board Member - Past Polemarch Christopher Young, Esq.
- Historian - Aaron Thornton

Budget - Brother Wright asked if we were complete with the budget.  It was determined that the budget was voted and approved at the April 2015 Chapter meeting and will not be revisited.   

Kappa Charitable Trust Fund, Inc.
Report made by Brother Sam Rouse and Reginald Wright, Esq.
Important dates:
June 14, 2015 4pm.  End of the Year Chapter Meeting/Fish Fry
June 27, 2015 Luau
July 13, 2015 7pm KCTF Board Meeting.

For the Good of Kappa.
· Brother Aaron Martin just finished a charity bike race to raise money for diabetes.  Asked for support for this charity.  Thanked the brother that have already supported this endeavor.  
· Tony Griffin - Wakefield Kappa League will be accepting donations for men items and toiletries very soon.  They will also be accepting can goods to donate to charity.
· Brother Stacey Alston staed that last week he was featured in the school journal for the work he's done in his former school.  
 MEETING ADJOURNED AT 6:55 pm

